 HUMBIE, EAST AND WEST SALTOUN AND BOLTON COMMUNITY COUNCIL

MINUTES of the 315th MEETING of the Humbie, East and West Saltoun and Bolton Community Council held on WEDNESDAY 5th December 2018 in Bolton Village Hall, Bolton at 7:30 p.m.

PRESENT

Mrs R Greenhill (RG) Chair



Mrs M Hodge (MH)




Mr A Beck (AB)




Mrs R Wilson (RW)



Mr D Smith (DS)




Mrs B Roberts (BR)




Mrs S Jamieson (SJ)




Cllr J McMillan (JMc)
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE Cllr T Trotter, Cllr S Ahktar, Cllr B Small, PC C Duncan, Mr F Kirwan
MINUTES OF MEETING
· The Minutes of the previous meeting, which had been circulated, were taken as a true record. 
CONFLICT OF INTEREST

· None declared.

MATTERS ARISING

(1)
Speed Reactive Sign, East Saltoun
No progress had been made, but it was agreed that this action point should be retained.

Arrange meeting about Speed Reactive Signs outside Saltoun School – Action RW

(2)
30 mph speed limit through Humbie 


FK reported that he had sent a letter to the officer at Dalkeith Police Station who advises on speed limits.  He had received an acknowledgement and was promised a fulsome reply within a week.  SJ agreed to raise this at the CAPP meeting.
30 mph limit to be raised at CAPP – Action SJ
(3)
Booklet on war memorial

RW distributed copies of her final report on the names of the fallen in the First World War listed on the Saltoun War Memorial.  RW noted that she had provided a copy for the John Gray Centre and offered a copy to the Humbie Hub.  RW was thanked for her efforts and for sharing the details about the fallen.

CORRESPONDENCE

· An invitation to the Provost’s Christmas drinks on Thursday 13th December had been received.  It was agreed that SJ and RG would attend.
PLANNING

· An application has been lodged for the Fletcher Hall by the Saltoun Community Association.  It was agreed that a letter of support should be sent to East Lothian Council.

Letter of support to be sent – Action AB
AELCC


No meetings had been held since the last meeting of the Community Council.
AREA PARTNERSHIP
· The next meeting was to be held on the 6th December.  The papers for this meeting had been circulated.  MH would attend.  The application for AP funds were discussed and in particular that for £10,000 for Yester Primary.  It was noted that these funds do not extend to East Saltoun or Humbie Primary Schools even though the transport issues are similar.  RG and MH agreed to raise this at the meeting.
CONSULTATIONS
· RG noted that she had attended the event at John Gray Centre regarding Town Centre Planning.  She reported that the consultation made proposals in relation to parking in each of the town centres in East Lothian including in Haddington.  The consultation suggested that town centre parking should be Short Stay in nature and that a new Long Stay car park should be created next to Aldi Stores.  All agreed that this appeared sensible.

· East Lothian Council was consulting on its 2019-20 budget proposals.  BR had responded to the consultation  and noted that it just sought views on where money should be spent.

RESILIENCE EVENT

· RW reported that she had attended the resilience event at the end of October which had been arranged by East Lothian Council.  She reported that it was a good event that looked at Community resilience plans.  She noted in particular:

· Insurance – those who own 4x4 and are prepared to use them to help the community should ensure that they are insured for such activities;

· Each village should prepare a plan.  Garvald and Morham have created one which can be used as a template.

· In discussion, DS noted that he had requested two shovels, a box of wellies and that the grit bin should be refilled.  Sandy Baptie had requested that orders be place with him by communities.  RG agreed to coordinate.
TRANSPORT
(1)
Humbie Parking 

It was reported that this is progressing.  Work is expected to commence in February.
(2)
Ironman


Nothing further had been heard.  AB would seek further information from Derek Oliver at East Lothian Council.
Seek update – Action AB
FINANCE

(1)
There was nothing to report.  No formal request had been received from Yester Primary for funds to support their 50 birthday celebratory event.  BR noted that they understood that an offer would be made provided they write to confirm to what purpose the money would be put.
.
POLICING

(1)
Police Report


A police report had been provided by PC Charlie Duncan.  No incidents of note were reported for the last month.  However, it reminded residents to report incidents of wildlife crime/hare coursing to the police.

 (2)
CAPP Priorities 

CAPP priorities remained unchanged since the last meeting.
Attend next CAPP meeting – Action SJ
(3) 
DS noted that 3 tractors had been stolen from Penston Farm near Macmerry.  MH noted that there was significant amounts of mud on the road from the vehicles driving on road edges.
ANY OTHER BUSINESS

(1)
123 Bus


DS reported that he had emailed Andrew McLelland about the road closure in Pencaitland and the consequences for the 123 bus.  In particular he has asked whether the bus is to be cancelled, diverted etc.  He has not had a reply yet.

Seek response about 123 bus – Action DS
(2) 
Pole socket for West Saltoun

DS thanked the Community Council for its support.  He reported that the socket was now installed and that the village would be in receipt of a Christmas tree shortly.

(3)
Potholes


AB reported that a number of large potholes had appeared near Gilchriston.  He would report these to the Council.

(4)
Humbie Bus timetable


SJ reported that she had spoken to East Lothian Council and was promised a timetable for the Humbie Bus for the projected route to Tranent via East Saltoun.  She would circulate upon receipt.

(5)
Pole Socket for East Saltoun


RW noted that East Saltoun would also like a socket for a Christmas tree but recognised that it was now too late for an installation to be made in time for Christmas 2018.  She would arrange for Christmas 2019.

(6)
Saltoun Flooding lights


RW noted that the kirk would be needing new floodlights and would be seeking a contribution to the £1200 project from the Community Council in due course.  The request was noted.

(7)
Defibrillators


RW noted that East Saltoun was considering the installation of a defibrillator but had yet to agree a location.  AB noted that defibrillators needed to be maintained and checked regularly and should be installed in a place that would facilitate this.  He suggested that contact should be made with the Humbie first responders for expert advice.
DATE OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting of the above will be held on WEDNESDAY 9th January 2019 in Fletcher Hall, East Saltoun at 7.30 p.m. 
